Bradwell with Pattiswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held on 12th September 2011 7:30pm

Present:

Councillors
Henry Biggs






Mark Harden (Chairman)





Mike Keepence






Tom Speakman






Debbie Tyrie






Roy Webb

Also in attendance


Jessica Dawson (Clerk)





District Councillor James Abbott






4 members of public
44
Apologies for Absence


Apologies received from Renee Byam.
45
Consideration of Minutes of 11th July 2011 meeting and 15th August 2001 extraordinary meeting

The minutes were both accepted as true records of the meetings; they were signed by the Chairman.
46
Declarations of Interest


Interests were declared by Roy Webb; Village Hall.

Henry Biggs; Bradwell quarry and A120


Tom Speakman; item 48.

47
Public Forum – To receive any representations from the public, councillors or police

Concerns voiced over incorrect usage of the pelican crossing and persons witnessed dodging traffic and not using the crossing.
Local land owners will be informed of traveller movements, by local police in order to protect from trespass.

Access to the playing field will be monitored and temporarily closed.

Inappropriate use of lay-by’s must be reported to the police on telephone number 101, and/or the parish council. 
District councillor Abbott reported BDC have implemented plans for unwanted travellers but all public land cannot be closed off and protected. Until a breach of planning occurs no action can be taken only vigilant monitoring. With regional plans now abolished the local area plans have identified sites but still not enough provision for travellers. The Braintree Local Plan is due to be signed off this month.
Highways matters are still ongoing and the footpath near the petrol station has been waiting 6 years for resolution. The Rivenhall Airfield is undergoing a revised boundary issue.

Request to the parish council to contact Strutt & Parker to report encroaching Japanese Knott Weed from the river banks.

48
Planning


Planning results


11/00687/FUL
 Mobile Caravan, The Slades, Cuthedge Lane, Bradwell


Refused

11/00697/FUL The Janssens, Coggeshall Road, Bradwell

Application permitted

11/00903/MIN Bradwell Quarry, Coggeshall Road, Bradwell

Objections raised - The consideration of this site for planning permission is premature given that it is included in the Minerals Development Document which had not completed all stages of its production, and is not expected to be adopted by The County Council until 2013


All noted.
49
Correspondence

49.1
Resident concerns regarding quarry extension effects on public rights of way and Chairman’s response

The Chairman responded to the concerns informing that no footpaths will be closed.
49.2
ECC – updated progression on Rivenhall Airfield waste management facility; updated ecology report

Details of the report were approved by ECC with conditions set; commencement within 2 years and an updated habitat management plan.
49.3
ECC – possible sale of land at Bradwell service station

Noted verge frontage only.
49.4
BDC – polling district and polling place review

No comments.
49.5
BDC – Jubilee oak tree project; free commemorative tree

Agreed to apply for tree to be planted in the Church yard or Church Road.
49.6
MP Priti Patel – response to meeting 30/7 on various issues and email covering travellers concerns
MP Patel provided copies of letters to Essex Police re’ lay-by inappropriate use and to BDC re’ traveller site issues. Clerk to provide copies to cllrs.
50
Bradwell Environment

50.1
A120 committee update
The committee had a meeting with Eric Cooper, Highways Agency. Bob Biggs and Debbie Tyrie have marked up a large scale map of the A120 as it passes through the village, showing all of the problems that are outstanding. Questions were asked regarding the speed indicator signs including maintenance and insurance costs. A s.i.d survey found a majority in favour of fitting the devices.
Light pollution issue was still ongoing with possible solutions under discussion ranging from dimmers or switch off schemes. Grass cutting and verge cleaning are not satisfactory with this being reported to BDC. Drain cover is un-level causing noise pollution/vibration and a BT junction box in disrepair near the Swan pub to be reported. A recent A120 accident near Bridge Hall Road has been documented.

Bob Biggs and Debbie Tyrie attended a meeting with Essex Police regarding the layby on the A120. The contents of the meeting are confidential. Any concerns regarding the inappropriate use of the layby or Bluebell wood, causing distress, should be reported to PC Gladson from Essex Police, Tel 101 and the parish council via the Clerk.
50.2
Playing field – any reports

Debbie Tyrie to cover the September inspection.
50.3
Street furniture (bins, seats etc) – any reports

New rubbish bins are being responsibly used.
50.4
Braintree association of local councils

Clerk to ensure relevant issues are conveyed.
50.5
Highways ranger service

Useful contact for the A120 committee to report works to be done.
51
Finance

51.1
Payments approved listed below of £2387.65 Bank bal at 29/7/11 £7810.03

51.2
Annual return completion of external audit


Noted.
52
Closure and Date of next meeting


The meeting closed at 21:01. Next parish council meeting 10th October 2011

Payments

	Jessica Dawson
	Clerk
	Salary Jul
	199.37
	0.00
	199.37

	HMRC
	Clerk
	Tax & Nics
	50.00
	0.00
	50.00

	Jessica Dawson
	Clerk
	Salary Aug
	199.57
	0.00
	199.57

	HMRC
	Clerk
	Tax & Nics
	49.80
	0.00
	49.80

	STK Landscapes
	General
	Grasscutting
	305.00
	0.00
	305.00

	STK Landscapes
	General
	Grasscutting
	430.00
	0.00
	430.00

	Audit Commission
	General
	External Audit
	135.00
	27.00
	162.00

	Essex Heritage Trust
	General
	Annual Subs
	15.00
	0.00
	15.00

	Mr Haken
	Village Hall
	Works
	814.09
	162.82
	976.91

	Total
	
	
	2197.83
	189.82
	2387.65


Signed ......................................................Date..........................................................

